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Theodor R Cunningham
Executive Vice President - Sales and Marketing
General Manager - Minivan Operations

Dear

There has been recent and highly visible media coverage questioning the safety of liftgate
latches on 1984 - 1994 Chrysler, Plymouth and Dodge minivans. This coverage is emotional
In nature, and may have raised concern among some of the four million owners of Chrysler,
Plymouth and Dodge minivans. Peace of mind among minivan owners is very important to
Chrysler, so we are writing to explain our views and the actions we intend to take.

Chrysler Corporation firmly stands behind the quality and safety of our minivans, including

theliftgatelatches. nere has been no formal determination that ¢ gerect ex NI
rminivan latches. However, to help ensure peace of mind that your minivan is safe, Chrysler

has decided to provide a stronger latch. We will replace your minivan’s liftgate latch with a
stronger component at no charge to you.

Because new latches must be tooled and fabricated to fit your minivan, it will take some time
to have a supply of new latches available. During the next severzl months, we will notify

you when the proper parts are on hand at dealerships to perform this service action. All you
need do when you receive the notice is to telephone your dealer to schedule an appointment.

Your dealer will schedule you for the earliest possible appointment as soon as parts
availability permits. For more information regarding minivan liftgate latches and anticipated

parts availability, please call us toll-free at 1-800-MINIVAN (646-4826).

We believe, and the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) agrees, that
the single most important safety action you can take is to ensure that all occupants are
wearing scat beits properly at all times. And, of course, niever allow anyonc to occupy the
cargo area. Also, please ensure that any removable seat has been securely reattached before
the vehicle 1s driven.

NHTSA has been conducting an investigation of the latches on these vehicles. If you have
any concerns regarding this service action, you may call the NHTSA Toll Free Safety Hotline

at 1-800-424-9393.

Chrysler Corporation has a history of safety leadership. We take it very seriously. We at
Chrysler Corporation want you to be safe--and certain.

Sincerely,
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Chrysler Corporation
PO Box 3118
Bloomtield Hills, "I 48302-3118
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